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1800 55 1800 

 
 

Office Hours 
Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
 

2023 TERM DATES 
Term 1: 1st Feb - 6th April 
Term 2: 24th April – 30th June 
Term 3: 17th July – 22nd Sept 
Term 4: 9th Oct – 14th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days  
Term 2: Friday 2ndJune  
Term 3: Monday 4th Sept 
Term 4: Friday 10th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Students Last Day for 
2023 

Thursday 
14th December  

 
Students First Day for 

2024 
Wednesday 
31st January 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 

Dear Families, 
 

The end of the year is rapidly approaching, and we are already thinking ahead to 2024!  To assist us, I 
would ask that if your child is not returning to Bletchley Park Primary School next year that you email 
bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au as soon as possible.  
 
Thank you to the P&C for organising last week’s student disco.  It was great to see so many students 
attend.  Thank you to the parents and staff who attended in support of our school. 
 
Recently Year 1-6 students underwent Progressive Assessment Testing (PAT) in Reading and Mathematics.  
Below are some of the pleasing results we have seen.  It is a testament to the quality teaching provided by 
Bletchley Park staff and shows that our students are on par (or above) with national standards.  

 

 
 
 

 
 
This week our Year 3-6 students head off to the Interschool Athletics carnival held at Ranford Primary to 
represent our school.  We are also sending 12 students to participate in the Inclusive Sports Carnival held at 
Gosnells Primary School. Thank you to all those involved for providing these opportunites for our students.  
We wish them all the best of luck! 
 
The Scholastic Book Fair has been a huge success – thank you to Mrs Isgar for this fabulous event.  The 
library has been buzzing with familes before and after school. A percentage of money raised from books 
purchased goes towards our school library.  Again, thank you for your support of our school. 
 
Finally, I would like to welcome back Mr Walpole who returns Monday from his secondment as a Director 
at Statwide Services.  I will return to my role as Deputy Principal for the Year 2-4 teams. I would like to take 
this opporutnity to formally acknowledge the outstanding work of Mrs Renette Roth who has acted in the 
Deputy Principal role.  Mrs Roth will return to her position as classroom teacher in LA 21.  I would also like 
to acknowledge Mr Chad Nilson for his work in LA 21 over the last semester.  Mr Nilson will be teaching at 
BPPS on Mondays for the rest of the year. 
 
Have a wonderful rest of 2024 and I look forward to seeing you out and about at Bletchley Park Primary 
School! 

 
Happy days! 
 

Kylie Salamon 

A/Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Merit and Values Winners – 20th October 2023 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Roham Mrs Gillett 

Science Class Brock Ms Browning 

Science Class Noah Mrs Van Dam 

Art Class Deacon, Danyar Mrs Bryant 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson  
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 20th October 2023 
 

Junior Assembly Merit Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 1 Yr1 Deacon,Noreen Miss Maher 

LA 2 Yr1 Kevin, Arielle Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Zara, Joshua Miss Hackett 

LA 4 Yr1 Ajooni, Yousef Miss McCauley 

LA 10 Yr2 Sonni, Ashton Ms Ferguson 

LA 11 Yr2 Mya,Josiah Mrs Tantiprasut/Mrs Dent 

LA 12 Yr2 William, Vardaan Mrs Domoney/Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Zachariah, Alexander Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Kiran, Jacob Mrs Goodlet 

LA 7  Yr3 Anaya, Aswaita Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Asher, Jack Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Billie, Charly Miss Fuduric 

LA 14 Yr3 Molly, Ryder Mrs Snell / Mrs Grace 

Art Class LA1 Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA8 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class No Award Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson  

Sport Class LA5 Mrs Gillett 

Science Class LA4, LA1 Mrs Van Dam, Mrs Browning 

 

 

Junior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best – Ethan, Danyar, Respect – Indie Miss Maher 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best – Dhven Sosa, Respect – Nixon Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Tihana, Respect – Rushika Miss Hackett 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best – Layla, Respect – Aria Miss McCauley 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best – Hayden, Respect – Suhail Ms Ferguson 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – Evonie, Respect – Eli Mrs Tantiprasut/Mrs Dent 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best – Luca, Respect – Kaveer Mrs Domoney/Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best – Isaac, Respect – TJ Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best – Ibrahim, Respect – Aayansh Mrs Goodlet 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best – Venelope, Respect – Eyad Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best – Noah, Respect – Lara Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best – George, Respect – Arjun Miss Fuduric 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best – Pranav, Respect – Devdutt Mrs Snell/Mrs Grace 
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Merit and Value Winners- 27th October 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Be, Think, Grow Awards 

Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Nhexie Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class James Mr Palmer 

Science Class Daniel Mrs Van Dam 

Music  Class  Shernan Mrs Watson 

Art Class No Award Mrs Bryant 
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Merit and Value Winners – 27th October 2023 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Belle, Respect – Athena Miss Lopez 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Imogen, Respect – Aiden Mrs Faulkner 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Laween, Respect – Addison Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA22 Yr5 Doing My Best – Liliana, Respect – Aleena Miss Magill 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Chelsey, Respect – Tristan Ms Roth 

LA23 Yr4 Doing My Best – Philemon, Respect – Kiarra Mr McKee 

LA 32 Yr6 Doing My Best – Skye, Respect – Leah Mr Forrest 

LA 33 Yr5 Doing My Best – Levi, Respect – Molly Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Indiana, Respect – Yixuan Mr Cave 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Preston, Respect – Raphael Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Bridgett, Respect – Cameron Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Francis, Respect – Oscar Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr6 Doing My Best –  Lachlan, Respect – Indira Mrs Leslie 

 

 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Mahad Miss Lopez 

LA 17 Yr4 Shubgun, Dayne Mrs Faulkner 

LA 20 Yr4 Judeena, Susan Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA 23 Yr4 Archie Mr McKee 

LA 21 Yr5 Shazia Ms Roth 

LA 22 Yr5 Kevon, Avaley Miss Magill 

LA 33 Yr5 Kripa, Mikayla Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Jayden, Mason Mr Cave 

LA 25 Yr6 Lillian Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Joshua, Madeline Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Tessa, Keila Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Nathan, Ethan Mrs Leslie 

LA 32 Yr6 Lexi Mr Forrest 

Library Class LA34 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA32 Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA17 Mrs Lumsden, Mrs Van Dam 

Indonesian Class LA25 Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class LA23 Mrs Watson  
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P&C News 
 

Disco 2023 – It’s a wrap! 
Our 2023 P&C Disco was a great success last Friday night and we’d like to say a HUGE thank you to all 

our volunteers on the night.  
To DJ Pete, the parents and grandparents who volunteered their time during the day and night, a 
massive thank you! We couldn’t run these events without your help and we really appreciate it! 

Thank you to the wonderful Bletchley staff who attended, our canteen manager and to our Fundraising 
Committee for their amazing planning and efforts to make sure the night ran 
smoothly. 
Thanks to all our students who attended the disco sessions – we hope you 
had a great night! 
 

P&C Second Hand Uniform Shop  
OPEN THIS FRIDAY 3 November 
Come and check out our range in ECE 4 – plenty of summer stock available! 
Open: 8am – 8.45am 
AND 
2.15pm – 2.45pm  
Cash and EFTPOS available 
All items $5 - $15 

 
Hair Accessory Stall – Wednesday 15 November  
Pop in and stock up on some school accessories or Christmas stocking fillers. Our pop-up hair 
accessories stall will be running from 8.15am -11.30am during Kindy Orientation.  
 
Save the Date – Friday 24 November – Bletchley P&C Night Market 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please reach out to us via our P&C Facebook page if you have any questions or would like to be involved. 
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Colour Run 
 

On the 20th October students from Kindy to Year 6 enjoyed a Colour Run.  As you can see from the photos 

below they thoroughly enjoyed getting messy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


